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CERTIFICATION UNDER SECTION 17(2)(a1) OF THE GAMING AND LIQUOR 
ADMINISTRATION ACT 2007 

  
 
 
 
On 13 September 2021, the Independent Liquor and Gaming Authority (as it was then 
constituted) directed Adam Bell SC to conduct a review of The Star Pty Ltd under 
sections 30 and 141 of the Casino Control Act 1992. 
 
On 1 September 2022, Mr Bell SC provided his report on the review (“the Report”) to 
the Chief Commissioner of the NSW Independent Casino Commission (“the NICC”). 
 
The NICC considers that the publication of the Report is appropriate in the exercise of 
its functions under the Casino Control Act 1992. 
 
For the avoidance of doubt, and to the extent necessary, the NICC hereby certifies 
pursuant to section 17(2)(a1) of the Gaming and Liquor Administration Act 2007 that it is 
necessary in the public interest that the Report be divulged to the community at large.  
 
This certification has been made by the NICC, on the papers, pursuant to clause 17(1) of 
Schedule 1 to the Casino Control Act 1992.  
 
 

 
Philip Crawford 
Chief Commissioner 
For and on behalf of the NSW Independent Casino Commission 
 
Dated: 12 September 2022 
 
 
 


